         Research Riders Meeting

June 8, 2006
President Don Moravits called the meeting to order for the six members present.

Milton James made the motion to accept the May minutes. Bob Burrahm seconded the motion and it was unanimously accepted.
Lacking a formal report from Treasurer Ken Irvin, President Moravits gave the Treasurer’s Report of a balance of $684.43, as reported at the last monthly meeting. Milton James requested that, if we have added new members recently, those names be sent to him so that he may submit them to the RRA for their update.
Old Business Section---The Research Riders wished happy birthdays to David Moczygemba and Dennis Scheidt, our only birthdays in June.
There was a discussion of the Annual Ride 2 Work day. This year it will be July 19th. We will again meet for a dutch-treat breakfast at the cafeteria. The gathering will begin at 6:30 a.m. and continue until around 7:45 a.m. Milton James will contact Facilities Operations and attempt to secure a few parking spots for motorcycles only. We hope to have as good a turn out as we had last year. Many gathered and enjoyed the breakfast as much as standing in the parking lot and checking out each other’s motorcycles.

The Second Annual Research Riders Picnic was also discussed. David Moczygemba told us about Palmetto State Park. It has 40 campsites, 20 are primitive. It also has a partially air conditioned pavilion with a $65/day rental fee. The dates discussed were Saturdays—September 9th, August 5th, August 19th and August 26th. August 12th was not included, since it is the date for the Institute picnic. The preferred date of September 9th and the secondary date of August 26th were chosen, voted on and passed. (Since this time, the park pavilion has been reserved for us for September 9th.)
The Bike to the Beach bicyclists are seeking support riders from our group that want to help their run to Corpus Christi—if you are interested, contact President Moravits for more information.

New Business Section---Milton James let us know that the official RRA Institute picnic will be held August 12th at Fiesta Texas. More information (from the Institute) will follow. He also told us all of the particulars involved with the loss of a fellow rider from the Hill Country Hog Chapter.
It was noted that Dennis Scheidt was not at the meeting today—he was retiring!! He will still maintain his membership with the Research Riders and continue to be around as a consultant for the Institute, as well.
General Discussion---There was a short discussion of how we as “bikers” are covered by certain non-discrimination laws—especially as they relate to our clothing.
Steve Clay told us about the Republic of Texas Rally. Apparently, there was much fun to be had by all involved. Nine people went up with Steve and Tina in their group. He told us about the bike builders and the bands that he had the opportunity to see.

Dave Moczygemba made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Steve Clay, and it was unanimously accepted.

